A Parish Meeting was held in the School on March 15th 1945

There were six parishioners present with Col W.F. Smith in the Chair.

Mr Ward raised the question of the overgrown state of the footpath between 'Woodcote' and 'Bealings End'. It was pointed out that he Parish Council had requested Col. Rands to cut the fence back and it was understood that a considerable improvement had been effected. It was agreed that the state of the footpath should be watched and that further action should be taken if necessary.

WF Smith 11.6.46